
SAEG meeting 
February 22, 2107 
 
Members present: Beth and Randy Hills, Derek Hills, Billi Whempner, Emmett Whempner, Corrie Quale, Ferdy 
Zirbel, Kurt Jensen, Laura Frankenhoff, Sarah Smith, Dawn Wright, Pam and Justin Neugebauer, Jeff Quale. 
 
Review January minutes. Read and approved 
Treasurer report read and approved. 
 
Old business: 
Housing report-none 
Community news 
 -Summit youth- wrapping up Pennies for Patients ($468 raised so far), Jump Rope for Heart, March 29 
Blood drive. 
 -School-March 6 PTC, book fair, gym tours, OST stem activities 
 -Ost field trip February 24 
 -Booster club-April 29 Adult prom at the hall, concession went well this year (thanks to all workers and 
donations)  
 
February Summit star-Dave VanElsacker.  January Summit star, Ferdy Zirbel, was on hand to receive his 
certificate too. 
 
Summit 125th- continuing to review and finalize schedule and events. 
 
Advertising touched on-continuing with Tidbits and brochure. 
Website-$2000 set up, $25 a month after.  Will split costs with city.  It will be ready to go live in a week or so.  
Everyone had a chance to look at the test site too.  
 
Summit Gym design- proof to look at for our floor design.  Discussed having a logo contest to design an official 
logo for SAEG in the future. 
 
New business 
Day care requested funds to offset cost of dishwasher.  Billi motioned, Jonathon second to buy one 
dishwasher. 
Wage increase for Dawn-Pam will meet with the city to discuss. 
Waivers-Dawn will get waivers signed to post pictures of students under age of 18 on facebook and website.  
It is required with new privacy laws.  
Community improvements/cleanup ideas-painting and siding apartments, picking up branches, parks, Main 
Street, gardens and planters. 
 
City rummage sale- May 5 and 6.  Tina Christofferson will be in charge again. $50 gift card to be given away.  
Discussed increasing cost to cover advertising. 
 
Copier use-SAEG will buy a case of paper to reimburse the church for paper Pam and Justin use to make copies 
there. 
 
Jonathan has volunteered to be in charge of Baseball this year. 
Next SAEG meeting will be Tuesday, March 28 at 6:30 in the library. 


